LICENSING COMMITTEE 18 DECEMBER 2013

Present: Councillor Nick Cope (Chairman)

Councillors Mary Blandon, Margaret Fairley-Crowe, Julia

Havis, Pauline Hazell, Mike Hogg, Brian Jarvis,

Michael Lilley and Gerard Oxford

13. Minutes

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 4 December 2013 were approved as a correct record.

14. Legislative Reform Order: Changes to Entertainment Licensing // Consultation Document

The Committee considered a report by the Head of Professional Services on the suggested response to the Government's consultation on the use of a Legislative Reform Order to make changes to the licensing of entertainment currently carried out under the Licensing Act 2003.

The Council's proposed response was the result of the work of officers from both the Licensing Team and Environmental Protection and had been submitted in advance of the meeting in order to meet the consultation deadline. The appendix to the report gave details of the proposed changes and set out the Council's response.

RESOLVED that the proposed response to the Government Consultation, set out in the appendix to the report by the Head of Professional Services, be approved.